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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday 14th November, 2005 
Question No. 30


Question: Councillor T. Mc Dermott

To ask the Manager to report on the steps being taken to implement paragraphs 12.10.1.iv and 12.10.1.v of the Development Plan regarding the co-location of telecommunications antennae and the success of these efforts particularly on masts built on Council land?

Reply:

It is the policy of the Council as expressed in the Development Plan 2004-2010 at paragraph 7.24.3.i “to facilitate the enhancement of the telecommunications infrastructure to maintain economic competitiveness”.

Each application for planning permission for a telecommunications facility is assessed in the light of the provisions in the Development Plan 2004-2010 and the Telecommunications Antennae and Support Structures Guidelines for Planning Authorities published by the Department of Environment in1996.

Relevant paragraphs of the Development Plan state:

12.10.1.iv 

“The Council will discourage a proliferation of these masts in the county. To achieve this, the Council will promote co-operation between relevant agencies/ operators, the sharing of space on telecommunications masts, and careful site selection”. 

12.10.1.v

“Co-location agreements are desirable for the granting of planning permission. Where new facilities are proposed applicants will be required to satisfy the Council that they have made a reasonable effort to share facilities or to locate facilities in clusters”.

The relevant section of the Department of Environment Guidelines state:
“… in order to avoid an unnecessary proliferation of masts, owners (i.e. those controlling access to support structures and masts) would be expected to facilitate co-location  of antennae with other operators. Owners and operators will be expected to respond to requests for sharing in a timely, fair and reasonable manner. Accordingly, where the existing site operator/owner considers it is technically possible and where sharing would not preclude the parties from foreseeable future development on the shared facility, planning authorities should encourage co-location of antennae on existing support structures and masts” (p2).

Therefore, when considering its decision to grant permission, the Planning Authority seeks either an agreement for co-location or evidence that the proposed facility has potential capacity for co- location in.  Generally, where the applicant does not provide either of these, the Planning Authority reviews the reasons for not providing co-location potential and this is a factor in assessing a decision to grant or refuse permission.

A planning application is judged on its merits having regard to the provisions of the Development Plan and the proper planning and sustainable development of the area. The Council in its assessment of a planning application where a mast is proposed to be sited cannot take into consideration whether or not the lands are in Council ownership.  

